
  
 

                
                   

                  
                

              
                

                 
                 

  
 

                
          

 
   

 
 

  
     

   
   

 
  

    
 
 

            
               

             
              

                 
               
              

               
              

        
 

Dear Phil, 

Following a discussion last night, it was proposed that there would be a reduction in the 
number of Cllrs from 11 to 9, to try and encourage more people to stand at election. It was 
also determined that the last time Clavering had 11 Cllrs was 2011 - 8 stood for election, and 
3 were co-opted. Cllr Couchman was against this, as he felt that the General Power of 
Competence was not relevant, and that more seats would encourage a more diverse range 
of Cllrs, although as I stated before, the last time someone wanted to come forwards for co-
option was 2019, and they did not receive a seconder (they also did not stand for election), 
probably the same person that was going to be put forward for the election in May, who 
then withdrew. 

The proposal to reduce the number of Cllrs was proposed by Cllr Stanford, seconded by Cllr 
Barrow, 5 in favour, 2 against (Cllrs Couchman and Carter). 

Kind regards, 

Jessica Ashbridge 
Clerk to Clavering Parish Council 
Clavering Parish Council 
PO Box 1376 
CAMBRIDGE 
CB1 0GS 
07986 914 991 

Please note the new email address clerk@claveringparishcouncil.gov.uk and add it to your 
records. The content of this email does not represent the opinion of Clavering Parish Council 
unless explicitly stated. This email (including any attachments) is intended only for the 
recipient(s) named above. It may contain confidential information and should not be read, copied 
or otherwise used by any other person unless express permission is given. If you are not a 
named recipient, please contact the sender and delete the email from your system. The contact 
details of the sender and recipients constitutes personal data. These along with any other 
personal data in the email (including any attachments) must be handled in accordance with the 
Data Protection Act 2018. It is the recipient's responsibility to ensure that appropriate measures 
are in place to check for software viruses. 


